
1  

!"#$"%&



2  

folders where files can be dropped pertaining to a faculty member’s research, service, etc. He added 
that while faculty are encouraged to use the electronic process, they can use the paper process if that 
is more comfortable for them.  
 
Associate Provost Morgan told senators there have been a lot of questions about the WIUQC white 
paper presented at the Board of Trustees meeting and about the tiger team that worked on it this past 
summer to look at some of the identity of WIUQC moving forward and the opportunities that might 
present themselves. He thinks this is something that has been needed for years; things were being 
managed at the Quad Cities campus but there has not been a real direction for moving forward. 
Associate Provost Morgan stated that as a follow up, the administration is creating a coordinator 
committee or an exploratory group to look at the ideas raised in the white paper and try to develop 
some processes for which ideas should move forward or what other ideas should be explored. He 
thinks this will be a broad-based discussion about the future of WIUQC. Associate Provost Morgan 
is working with Faculty Senate and other constituent groups to identify members for the exploratory 
committee, which will include at least nine faculty members. At this point there is no strict deadline 
for completing the committee’s work, but they will meet at least over the next year and perhaps 
longer.  
 
Associate Provost Morgan stated that Kristi Mindrup, Assistant Vice President for WIUQC, was on 
the tiger team and asked her to speak more about it. She said the strategic 
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areas. She said that for those programs that might be traditionally harder to describe to a perspective 
student or their parents, fitting into one of the strategic focus areas will help with that translation, 
which can also help solve some of the problems facing higher education, for WIU and in a broader 
sense. 
 
Senator Carr asked why the white paper was brought straight to the BOT without seeking more 
faculty input as well as input from others. Assistant Vice President Mindrup replied this strategy 
was intended by Interim President Abraham to increase awareness and get Board input on the 
internal and external stakeholder input that had been received.  
 
Senator Robinett stated that when he came to WIU in 2014, there were plans being made for the 
Quad Cities campus, and it seems that there are still plans being made. He asked what makes what 
is being engaged in this time different than previous planning processes. Assistant Vice President 
Mindrup replied that while there may have been informal plans for the Quad Cities campus in the 
past, she is not aware of any formal planning process prior to this one. She said the current process 
is an opportunity to inspire ideas based on data, to bridge that information between the community 
and the University, and to think internally about the resources available at WIU, as well as thinking 
strategically about how to translate this externally to the University community. Assistant Vice 
President Mindrup also thinks there is a shift of perspective about the Quad Cities; people are now 
seeing the Quad Cities campus as an opportunity across the University. She noted that the campus 
does not belong to any one person, nor does it belong to the campus itself for the sake of growing 
the Quad Cities; rather, WIUQC represents an opportunity to extend WIU into a large metropolitan 
area. She thinks this context is significant as far as the ability to share WIUQC across the entire 
University and build those strategic connections.  
 
Senator Zbeeb thinks that the current plans are different than the previous strategy that was adopted 
because the current interim president is serious about the Quad Cities campus, and the previous 
president and administration was not. He knows there is a lot of potential and room for growth of 
the WIUQC campus, but he does not think it was appropriately supported by the previous 
administration. Senator Zbeeb thinks that people are now realizing there are huge opportunities on 
the Quad Cities campus which can also benefit the Macomb campus. Since he arrived at WIU in 
2012, Senator Zbeeb has seen an informal strategy toward WIUQC but nothing was applied in an 
efficient way. 
 
Chairperson Pynes said he would like to push back a little bit in response to what was said by 
Senator Zbeeb. He pointed out that there was a vice president dedicated to the Quad Cities campus 
(Joe Rives) and two BOT members (Yvonne Savala and Carolyn Ellert-Fuller) who tried to 
eliminate programs on the Macomb campus in order to support WIUQC. Chairperson Pynes recalls 
the administration had a plan in 2013 to grow the Quad Cities campus to 3,000 students, so there 
has been a lot of talk about and support of WIUQC, and he does not know that the current 
administration has more desire to support the Quad Cities campus than the previous one. He 
stressed that everyone 
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Chairperson Pynes related that he received a call from Human Resources today stating that someone 
had filed an unemployment claim in his name. Associate Provost Morgan stated that these types of 
things happen every year, and he has had discussions with a number of people about this recently. 
Associate Provost Morgan has been assured that there has been no data breach at the University. He 
stated that although there are always fraudulent unemployment claims filed every year, for some 
reason there have been a lot more occurring over the past few months;
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2. Chairperson Pynes announced the results of recent University Personnel Committee 
elections. Jeff Hancks, Malpass Library, was elected to represent Unit A faculty in 
University Libraries/Illinois Institute for Rural Affairs/Counseling Center. Keith Holz, Art, 
was elected to represent Fine Arts and Communication, and Gloria Delany-Barmann, 
Education, was elected to represent Unit A faculty in the College of Education and Human 
Services.  

 
3. Faculty Senate Secretary Lee Brice was named Distinguished Faculty Lecturer for this 

academic year. His remote lecture on The Colts of Corinth Revisited is available on 
YouTube.  

 
4. Chairperson Pynes attended a meeting two weeks ago of the Council on Illinois University 

Senates (CIUS), which is comprised of the chairs of state faculty senates. He related that the 
group had a long talk about shared governance structures and support for shared governance 
on campuses. There is a national movement to have universities rate how effective their 
shared governance is from the bottom up. CIUS discussed Covid-19 and the Black Lives 
Matter movement; Chairperson Pynes said attendees were very happy with what WIU did 
to provide faculty choices for teaching during the pandemic. CIUS also discussed how 
unions and faculty senates can work together while remaining independent.  

 
CIUS discussed the Open Meetings Act and the need for faculty to have independent legal 
counsel separate from institutions. Chairperson Pynes pointed out that university counsels 
generally protect the institution rather than the faculty, and sometimes they are at odds. 
CIUS had a long conversation about whether faculty would be interested in having outside 
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changed its process to align with CAGAS so that both councils as a whole will hear the 
final grade appeals once they reach that level.  
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2. Incomplete Policy 
 

This policy had not been updated since 1982. Chairperson Owens said the request to 
consider this policy came from Interim President Abraham, who had concerns raised at a 




